
 
 

Statewide Email 

DATE SENT: November 10, 2021 

FROM: Kathy Hebda 

TO: FCS Presidents 
 
Via: ChancellorFCS@fldoe.org  

SUBJECT:  Nursing Survey Data Collection
 

Dear Presidents: 

During the 2021 legislative session, House Bill (HB) 1507 modified section 1004.015, Florida Statutes, to 
require the Florida Talent Development Council to coordinate, facilitate and communicate statewide 
efforts to meet supply and demand needs for the state's healthcare workforce. To support the efforts, 
the bill requires the State Board of Education to develop a survey to collect 10-year trend data related to 
nursing education programs. 

 To that end, we request that all institutions operating pre-licensure nursing education programs 
complete the attached survey instrument by December 10, 2021.  

 The workbook includes three tabs for completion: Tab 1 - Contact Information; Tab 2 - Nursing Program 
Information; and Tab 3 - Graduate Demographics. After reviewing the definitions and instructions, fill in 
your institution's data in the appropriate columns regarding the last ten years of your nursing cohorts. 
Please submit completed spreadsheets to ChancellorFCS@fldoe.org.  

 Should you have any questions, please contact Dr. Hayley Spencer, Director of Research and Analytics, 
at Hayley.Spencer@fldoe.org. Thank you for your assistance. 
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